
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 

CC:  JOSHUA M. TETZLAFF, CITY ADMINISTRATOR 

FROM:  KEN ONDICH, PLANNING / COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR  

SUBJECT: MUNICIPAL STATE AID STREET (MSAS) ENGINEERING SERVICES 

PROPOSAL FOR 2025 - SEH 

DATE:  DECEMBER 19, 2024 

In 2004, after the city’s population reached 5,000 people, the City of New Prague became a designated 

state aid city.  This designation allows the City access to the Highway Users Tax Distribution Fund (Gas 

Tax) for maintenance and construction of certain roadways within the City.  The funds are a distribution 

of gas tax dollars allocated to municipalities and are distributed to state aid cities through MnDOT State 

Aid.  The City is required to contract with a qualified engineering firm to complete the necessary 

services to benefit from the State Aid System dollars.   

 

From 2004 through April 2009, the City contracted with Bonestroo, but since then has contracted with 

SEH.  Most recently, the City contracted with SEH from January 1, 2024 through December 31, 2024 

with a contract amount of $6,800.  The contract amount for services in 2023 was also $6,800. 

 

The new proposal from SEH provides State Aid services from January 1, 2025 through December 31, 

2025 in the amount of $7,100 for routine services ($300 increase from 2023 & 2024 which had not seen 

increases).  For non-routine services, there is an additional $1,500 not to exceed fee proposed for 

adjustments to the state aid system related to additional mileage coming onto the system from the new 

road stubs in the industrial park and the short extension of 1st Street SE near Scooters Coffee.   

 

The 2025 budget for engineering, including the specific MSA related work, is $20,000.  It should also 

be noted that the City’s annual allotment of State Aid Maintenance Funds (which was at $124,361 in 

2024) covers the entire cost of the engineering services required by the state aid program, so gas tax 

dollars pay for the engineering services, not the City’s general tax dollars.  It is also notable that the 

City’s allotment of construction funds was $373,082 in 2024.   

 

Staff Recommendation 

 

Staff recommends that the City Council approve the supplemental letter agreement for MSA Services 

with SEH as outlined in the January 6, 2025 proposal as attached. 

 

 

 

118 Central Avenue North, New Prague, MN  56071 

phone: 952-758-4401   fax: 952-758-1149 



 

 
 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 
 



 

 



 
 


